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Press Release 

Hizb ut Tahrir’s Delegation in Ukraine visits the Pakistani Embassy 
and Jordanian Diplomatic Representation 

(Translated) 

On 17/8/2018, a delegation from Hizb ut Tahrir in Ukraine consisting of three people visited 
the Pakistani embassy and the Jordan’s Diplomatic representation in the city of Kiev. This visit 
comes as part of a global campaign carried out by Hizb ut Tahrir these days in many countries 
of the Islamic world and the world. 

The reason for visiting the Embassy of Pakistan is to protest against the kidnapping of two 
Muslim women, who are from the Dawah carriers in Pakistan, in the past few weeks. 

In the early morning of 30/7/2018, the Pakistani security services abducted the well-known 
Islamic teacher, Romana Hussein, a mother of four, from her house. 

Two weeks later, i.e. on 13/8/2018, in the early hours of the morning, Pakistani security 
services broke into Dr. Roshan's house and kidnapped her and her husband. Dr. Roshan is 
well-known among the Muslim community in the city of Karachi for her speeches calling for the 
establishment of the second Khilafah Rashida on the method Prophethood. 

Hizb ut Tahrir/ Wilayah of Pakistan, issued two press releases condemning the kidnapping 
of the two Muslim women by the Pakistani security services and demanding their release and 
the release of the husband of one of them immediately. 

Hizb ut Tahrir’s delegation in Ukraine visited the Embassy of Pakistan on the morning of 
17/8/2018. The delegation was received by Mohammad Fahad, the diplomatic attaché of the 
mission of the Pakistani Embassy to Ukraine. The head of Hizb ut Tahrir’s Media Office in 
Ukraine, Fadl Hamzayev, handed over the two press releases issued by Hizb ut Tahrir in 
Pakistan regarding the kidnapping of Romana Hussein and Dr. Roshan, and he explained the 
details of what had happened to them and what are Hizb ut Tahrir’s demands. The diplomatic 
attaché, Mohammad Fahad, attentively listened to the delegation's words and promised to 
deliver their message and the press statements to the Government of Pakistan. 

On the same day, after a visit to the Embassy of Pakistan, the delegation headed to the 
Hashemite Kingdom of Jordan’s representation in Ukraine. 

The reason for the visit is to protest against the arrest of Hizb ut Tahrir’s member, Ismail al-
Wahwah, in Jordan on 25/7/2018. He is a holder of the Australian nationality; he was arrested 
upon arrival at Amman’s airport. 

Hizb ut Tahrir in Australia and Jordan issued press releases about the incident and 
condemned the illegal arrest of Brother Ismail and demanded his immediate release. 

Since Jordan does not have an embassy but a diplomatic representation, the delegation 
was received by the secretary of the representation who pledged to give the delegation's 
message and the press statements by Hizb ut Tahrir to the Kingdom's ambassador to the 
Russian Federation, who will in turn hand it over to the Jordanian Government. 
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